Town of Chatham June 6, 2019

Attendance: Jason Eastman, Micah Voter, Riley Pitman, Patricia Pitman, Bill Briggs, Sue Crowley, Aaron Limmer, Karl Limmer, Elizabeth Scully, Dan Marky, & Jeanne Eastman

Meeting called to order.

Minutes for May were accepted as written.

Elizabeth Scully informed the board of her concerns over the property located at the entrance of the Kimball Lake Shore properties. There is a lot of "trash" in the area and she is wondering if anything can be done about it. The Board will look into it.

Jeanne Eastman wanted to make sure that selectmen are ok with the Historical Society continuing to take care of and maintain the new Veteran's Memorial. The selectmen agreed that they should. The Historical Society was asking if they could run a hose down to it from the town house to water the area when necessary. The selectmen were ok with that.

Sue Crowley will no longer be mowing the town house property. Aaron & Karl Limmer will mow it from now on.

Karl gave the selectmen a letter with a list of concerns that he has about the cemetery. The selectmen will look into the concerns. The selectmen also approved of a picnic table being placed on the property and or a bench.

The current driveway was discussed. It is currently dirt and should possibly be paved. Paving will be looked into and a warrant article may be added to next year's town warrant.

Bill Briggs is wondering if any damage was done to the septic tank when someone drove over it. He will check it next week. He also had the

Generator quote was received from Dirfy generators. The selectmen would still like a quote from Generac prior to deciding who to hire to install a generator.

A motion to adjourn was made and seconded.

Meeting Adjourned. Respectfully Submitted, Patricia Pitman